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Readers:   This  newsletter is supplied free with the help of the 
advertisers.  Please support them. 
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School Holidays 

 
4th October—Daylight Saving Starts 

12th October—Staff and Students return for Term 4 
16th October—Last Day for Year 12 

20th October—HSC Exams Start 
 

Photos from Athletics carnival (Primary and Secondary) 

next week!! 

 



 

At Woodenbong Central School we believe that our 
students deserve to live empowered lives with passion. 
One result of this is we provide our students with a wide 
range of opportunities. These opportunities allow our 
students to find out what they like, what they don’t like 
and what they may want to do after school. We also assist 
our students develop their talents through persistence, 
hard work and the development of a growth mindset. 
 

Congratulations to Braeleigh on being selected you University of Queensland’s Young 
Achievers program for 2021. Woodenbong Central School has been involved in UQ’s Young 
Achiever’s program for over 10 years. We are the only NSW school involved in this program. 
The program provides several advantages for the selected students as well as supporting 
those selected during years 11 and 12. 
 
 On Friday afternoon NSW Department of Education released their 
advice on Year 12 Formals. This information has been passed onto our 
Year 12 students. Any Year 12 formal must also follow Health advice.  
 
Next Friday the school will hold our Year 12 Farewell Assembly. 
However, we will not be able to hold our normal Farewell Breakfast 
with parents staff and the students due to COVID restrictions. Parents 
Farewell not be able to attend the Farewell Assembly. We will provide a 
Zoom link for parents and family members to watch the assembly live. 
We will also record the assembly and have a video available early next term. Contact the 
school if you require a link to the Zoom assembly.  
 
This is a very different year for our Year 12 students as we cannot provide our normal end of 
Year 12 celebrations. We are working with our Year 12 students and their parents to mark 

this important occasion of the end of 13 years of formal school 
education as best we can to be both safe for our students and 
community as well work within the COVID-19 restrictions. 
 
At the end of last week our infant students used laptops to research, 
insert pictures and provide a written response on a topic they were 
working on in class. They also produces a hand written response and 
hand drawn pictures. It was great to see the students demonstrate 
their learning in a variety of form. 
 



Year 12 students will be able to have COVID tests fast tracked during 
their examinations. Student need to inform the centre they are a HSC 
student. NESA has provided COVID-19 information for our Year 12 
students regarding their upcoming HSC examinations. This advice has 
been provided to our Year 12 students. It includes information on what 
to do if they are unwell during the examination period. Year 12 students 
can get their COVID-19 test faster. For further information see the NESA 
website for advice to HSC students: https://
educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/covid-19/coronavirus-
advice/hsc    
 

During this time of COVID we are spending more time at home and potentially online. 
Remaining safe on-line can be a concern for parents. The following two website offer advice on 
remaining safe on-line as well as other relevant information. The Australian Parenting Website 
https://raisingchildren.net.au/ and the eSafety Commissioner’s website https://
www.esafety.gov.au/  provide information including, cyber safety, social media and electronic 
media. The raising children website has information on newborns, children, teens, adults, 
autism, disabilities, mental & physical health and an A-Z health reference guide.  
 
We still need to be vigilant and cautious with our approaches to COVID-19. We still ask that 
parents keep students who are unwell at home. As we move into cold and influenza season the 
practices we are currently adopting for COVID may also help reduce the spread of colds and 
influenza. That is: 
 
• Washing of hands (with soap) is an excellent means to prevent spreading disease and 

autoinfection. This is the same message we send at the beginning of cold and flu season. It 
is important to remind our students especially our younger students to wash their hands. 
Unwashed hands can spread infections. By touching your eyes, noses and mouths with 
unwashed hands can result you giving yourself the infection.  

• Sneeze into elbows or into a tissue that is dispose of straight away and you then wash your 
hands. 

• Stay home if you are unwell. The health and safety of 
our students and staff is paramount. If you are unwell 
with respiratory illness, you should remain at home 
until symptoms resolve and, where appropriate, seek 
advice from a medical practitioner (and call ahead 
first). As a precaution if a student becomes unwell 
when at school we will call home and ask that the 
student remain at until they are better.  
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Spring warms up 
the wildlife 

 

 

We seem to have had just enough rain to keep 

Tooloom Creek and Falls flowing, with Long-Necked 

Turtles and Water Dragons out sunning themselves 

on the lake above the Falls on Sunday. Lace monitors 

and snakes have been much more active in the area 

too. Wood Lizards (“Cunninghams Skinks”) seem 

abundant around the edges of some school buildings 

lately! 

 

 

 

Science and Other News 

Week 9 Term 3 
 

Another of Murray Kelman’s Lorikeet photos 
seems to just glow with Spring—Red Bottlebrush 
blossom afire as well. Spring brings a great deal 
of bird activity, often associated with nectar-

containing blossoms and the fact that a 
number of bird species (Dollarbirds, Rainbow Bee
-eaters, Spangled Drongos for instance) head 
south, returning to us from northern climes 
once our Spring gets underway. Murray’s bird 

count, 2019-20 is up to 229. Wood Lizard photos 
courtesy of Murray as well! 

Year 9 and 10 Textiles 
Technology students 
are making pyjama 

pants in their sewing 
classes. 



 
PLEASE NOTE. AGM. 

 
BORDER RANGES RIDING CLUB INC.  

 
The AGM  

followed by a General meeting 
will be held at  

32 Richmond Street 
Woodenbong. 

Date: 22nd September 2020 
Starting time 7.00pm. 

 
All membership fees to be paid before 

the meeting. 
 

(Riding club for all ages and abilities) 
 

The Club offers multiple disciplines. 
 

Members and New Members Welcome. 

 

Jhett Wadsworth 
finishes his stock 
whip in Interest 

Electives with Mr. 
Rex.  Good work 

Jhett!! 

 

Four sets of 
twins in Year 

9.  The 
Hoskins, 

Newmans, 
Giblin-Lloyds 
and Wilsons.  
Sadly the 

Giblin-Lloyds 
left last WCS 

week. 

The four sets of twins in 
Year 9 plus the to ring-ins.  

The Year 9 Smith boys!! 



Item Number Ordered Item Number Ordered 

Year 12 Fun  Year 6 Fun  

Year 12 Jersey  Year 6  

Secondary Captains  Primary Captains  

Order Forms 

$12.00 each 

Student Name:  

………………………………………………………………….. 

Payment:  $.............................. 





 
Tuesday 27th October, 2020 

6:00 pm 
Woodenbong Central School Community 

Room 
Everyone Welcome 

 

 
Saturday 4th September, 2021 

 

Sick of Living Murphy’s Law???? 

It’s said that in 1949 Captain Edward Murphy, an engineer working on a project for the United States Air Force, became 

angry because of a wrongly wired transducer. Scolding the technician responsible, Murphy said, ‘If there’s any way to do 

it wrong, he’ll find it!’ Over time such thinking became known as Murphy’s Law. 

 

Basically it states, ‘Nothing is as easy as it looks. Everything takes longer than you expect, and if anything can go wrong, it 

will—at the worst possible moment.’ How negative! Who would enjoy life if they lived it according to that philosophy? 

Because they always expected the worst—they’d get it! 

God’s law disagrees completely with Murphy’s Law. The world may expect Murphy’s Law to operate in their lives but, as a 

redeemed child of God, you need to resist that kind of thinking and embrace God’s law. In essence, here’s what it says: ‘If 

anything can go right, it will. Nothing is as difficult as it looks. Everything is more rewarding than it appears, and if anything 

good can happen to anybody, it’ll also happen to me.’ 

 

Think how much more you could you enjoy life if your thoughts agreed with God’s law, and not Murphy’s. The fact is, God 

has a great life for you—one He wants you to enjoy to the fullest. So instead of blowing everything out of proportion 

and contradicting God’s Word, stand on this promise: ‘We know that all things work together for good to those who love 

God, to those who are the called according to His purpose.’ (Romans 8:28 NKJV) That’s what it means to live by God’s 

law—not Murphy’s! 

"Provided for you by the local Catholic, Seventh  Day Adventist,  Presbyterian,   Uniting, Anglican,  
Crossroads Ministries &  Muli Muli Full Gospel Outreach Churches". 



WODENBONG PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 

 

Woodenbong Progress Association is developing an image library will be available to local Councils, local 

businesses and the Border Mountains Tourism Association to promote the assets and advantages available, of 

Woodenbong and the surrounding area. 

 

To develop this image library The Woodenbong Progress Association is conducting a photographic competition. 

The competition will run across Term 3 of the NSW school year. There will be four (4) categories for the 

submission of images:- 

 

1. Scenery including flora and fauna, 

2. Buildings, 

3. People / Characters / events, and 

4. Video images 

 

Each photographer will be permitted to submit up to five (5) in each of the 

four (4) categories. 

Video imagery would preferably be about one (1) minute in length and in any 

case not exceed five (5) minutes. 

 

In each category there will be a first prize of $300, a second prize of $150 and 

a third prize of $75. Additionally, a number of encouragement awards will be 

on available for our younger photographers. 

 

To make it easier to submit your photographs and videos the Progress 

Association has started a dedicated email address 

woodenbongprogress@gmail.com  to be able to receive your work. 

 

Images submitted will become the property of the Woodenbong Progress Association and when used appropriate 

acknowledgement to the photographer will be given. 

 

The final day for the submission of photographs and videos is Friday 9th of October 2020. This being the last day 

of the third term school holidays. 

 

The final judging will be conducted by Kyogle C Ward Councilors. 

 

On 20th of November 2020, an award night and display of the image library will be held. This is a significant date 

as exactly one year prior the fires that threatened Woodenbong started their run. 



 

 

 

Woodenbong  Golf  Club 

Winter:  7.00pm  Summer:  7.30pm 

Everyone Welcome 

 

 

 

 

Genuine Hospitality 
House made pizzas 

Country Style Accommodation 
Bistro (Full menu, International Cuisine 

Open 7 Days 

thewoodenbonghotel@gmail.com  Tel: 02 6635 1275 

 

 

PIAZZA DORO COFFEE 

34 Unumgar Street, Woodenbong 

Open Wednesday to Sunday, 8:00 am to 3:30 pm 
Divine range of home made foods, including pies, cheese cakes, cakes and 

other delights 

Fish & Chips, Hamburgers, Hot Chips and More 

All food and drink available to take way or eat in 

Phone Orders:  02 6635 1104 

 

Welcomes you with friendly professional services 
MONDAY to THURSDAY 9:00 to 5:00/FRIDAY 9:00 to 6:00 

 
WOODENBONG PHARMACY - Phone 6635 1220/Fax 6635 1221 

39 MACPHERSON STREET, WOODENBONG NSW 2476 

 

Always here for you! 

Why not tune in today!! 

Woodenbong 

87.6 FM 

  
 

Phone: 6635 1310 
Groceries Fresh Fruit & Veg Fresh Bread 

Weekly Specials 

EFTPOS 

Open - Mon to Fri 8am to 6pm Sat 8am to 5pm Sun 8am to 4pm 


